Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ken Stojeba, Doug Leeker and Shelby Reneski.

President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:05p.m.  There were 13 people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

President’s Report

President Blaha reported the rope around the community area had been installed and the driveway to the clubhouse had been sealed.  He thanked everyone who contributed to sealing the asphalt.

Minutes

September 9, 2014:  Since the meeting minutes are available online, President Blaha stated he would accept a motion to waive the reading of them.  Roy made a motion to waive the reading and it was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED.

Treasurer’s Report

Marilyn reported income of $34,907.17.  The cash inflow was a result of gate cards ($55.00), 2014-2015 assessments ($34,819.23), closing ($12.77) and interest (20.17).

The total cash outflow amounted to $86,612.72.  The major items were Mooney Landscaping, boulders along the road ($1,045.00), G.C.I. Security ($1,541.04), Dale Wallen, grass cutting ($1,385.00) and C.E.G., paving repairs on the entrance, North and South Lakeshore drives ($72,673.00). Other major items included Tony, LLC, road salt and delivery ($7,669.22) and Terry Lewis for a tree removal from the lake ($1,500.00).

The checking account has a balance of $96,011.53.  The Millennium account has a balance of $200,095.89.

John made a motion to approve the report and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn sought approval to pay bills totaling $15,432.84, which included Red Oak, the trapper who trapped some animals on the dam, the portable toilet, half the fuel bill for the community house, grass cutting, culvert cleaning and insurance for the buildings, dam and officers.

Ken made a motion to approve the bills and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

Building

John Johnston reported that Mr. Newton, lot I 72, would like to rebuild a dock where the existing dock is located, with the same dimensions.  

John made a motion to approve the new dock and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

John reported that Greg and Kim Grempler, lot O 44, would like to rebuild their shed.  John provided pictures, dimensions and the permit from the Grempler’s. The board reviewed the information.  John made a motion to approve the shed and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

John reported, the Licaris, lots N 50B, 51, 52 and 53, are in the process of building a sunroom and dining room.  They have provided John with the permit and prints.  John stated that it is the homeowner’s responsibility to provide John with the permit and plans, ten days in advance of improvements. John made a motion to approve the new additions and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

John also reported Matt Silhavy, lot H36, is building a new house and is working on the foundation work.  He has provided John with the plans and the permit.  Ken made a motion to approve the new house and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

John reported Mr. Goodrum, lot G 27 and 28, would like to build some retaining walls.  John said he would inform Mr. Goodrum, he will need to obtain a permit.  The board discussed the material he would be using.  Steve questioned a more residential look versus an industrial look in his choice of building material.  Mrs. Goodrum was present at the meeting and the board questioned her on the material.  She indicated they were more concerned at this moment with a retaining wall needed in the parking area.  President Blaha responded with the acceptance of their choice of material in the parking area, which would not be facing the lake.  Steve requested we table the retaining walls on the lakeside.  John asked Mrs. Goodrum to present a separate application for the parking area retaining wall and he would recommend passing the roadside work pending the permit.  John made a motion to approve the roadside retaining wall, pending the permit and it was seconded by Shelby.  MOTION PASSED.

John also reported, the board met at Ken Droege’s, lots M 23, 24 and part of 25, on Tuesday, October 7th to speak and review his plans for a new house.  Per notes taken by President Blaha from that evening, John reported that Mr. Droege plans to run a covered breezeway from the main door in the garage to the existing concrete floor of the old house.  This will make it contiguous.  He is adding a third car to the garages, and moving the house 10 feet closer to the road.  Mr. Droege will be removing approximately 12 feet of the vertical foundation wall, from the east end to the expansion joint and he plans to remove the porch slab closest to the lake. The last two items are the installation of a 15-inch culvert starting at the road and using 45-degree turns running to the lake and he will be asking permission from the neighbor on the uphill side of the road to install more gabion in the drainage area.  Steve asked to approve the new house, pending Mr. Droege supplying us with a new site plan.  Steve said he told Mr. Droege he needed a silt fence to keep the debris from entering the lake.  Mr. Droege responded he would put up a silt fence.  John made a motion to approve, pending the new site plan and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Security

Roy reported no new business.

Gate

Janet Hirsch submitted a proposal from Will Electronics to install a new video surveillance system.  The cost will be $2615 plus tax.  The system will give us high definition video and the ability to access the system over the internet.  The remote access will allow viewing of real time video, review of stored video and the ability to download captured images.  In summary, Janet said the new system would give us better pictures and easier access for half the budgeted amount of $6,000.  Ken made a motion to approve and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

Marilyn asked about the old equipment and Janet responded that we could put the old equipment into service whereever we desired, but it could not integrate with the new system.

Janet also asked the board to approve an additional outlay of about $200 for a new video monitor and keyboard so that the video can be viewed in the guard shack.  Ken made a motion to approve and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.  

Maintenance 

Ken reported that we have salt for the winter!

Barb Rohm asked the board for white stripes on the curves of the road on the north side due to increased accidents. Ed Hill reported the number of cans and cost used to paint stripes on the south side.  Ken made a motion to buy the paint for Ed to use to paint the stripes and it was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED.

Others also made complaints on vehicle speeding on the roads.  It was suggested to report the individuals violating the speed limit to the sheriff and board members.

Ed Hill reported a concern about the two ropes running down the side of his property through the common area, which could cause a hazard to anyone walking around the lake.  President Blaha stated he would take a closer look at the area.

Marilyn asked the board if we should have one more grass cutting this year.  It was determined to cut the grass one more time around the entrance and the lake buildings.

LTIA Representative

Shelby reported the washer’s tournament was held on October 12th and the winner’s of the 1st game were Rick Hannick and Dick Kohnen and the winner’s of the second game were Dick Kohnen and Glenn Orton.  The fish fry was held after the tournament, with a good turnout of residents.  

Shelby reported the next event is the Halloween party on November 1st from 8:30pm-12:30am, with Oliver Johnson providing the music.  There will be an award for the best Halloween costume.

The November Thanksgiving dinner meeting will be held on November 9th and on December 14th we will have the children’s Christmas party with Santa starting at 1:30, followed by the chili cook-off dinner meeting at 5:30.  

Finance

Janet reported no new business.

Website/Newsletter

Janet reported the deadline for the next newsletter is October 20th.  

Janet also reported that beginning January 1, 2015, she would like to be responsible only for creating the electronic version of the newsletter- for email distribution and posting at the website.  If we go to an all-electronic newsletter, this would save almost $2,400 per year.  It was suggested to put a printed copy of the newsletter on the community board at the gate entrance for those to read that do not have a way of viewing the newsletter electronically.  Ken made a motion to go to an all-electronic version of the newsletter and it was seconded by Marilyn.  MOTION PASSED.

Parents Club and Garden Club

No report on either issue.

Water Testing

No report provided.

Dam Road

Rich Hirsch reported the gravel road on the back of the dam is deteriorating due to use and rain.  Ruts have formed on the north side of the road in the groin of the dam.  In June, DNR dam safety inspectors indicated they wanted us to repair the road.  

Red Oak Landscaping has proposed a plan to repair the road by adding rock and three “water breaks” to the road for a cost of $4,287.50.  Since the Sewer District is the primary user of the road, the District proposes to pay $3,000, which has been approved by the Sewer District board.  This would leave a balance of $1,500 for the LTPOA to contribute to the cost of the repair.  Marilyn made a motion to pay the balance of the repair to the road and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

Sewer Board

Rich reported that the inspection of the STEP tanks would be completed by the end of October.  When completed, operators will have visited every home to clean the filters and inspect the tanks.

Rich also reported a program to protect 12 cleanouts located in high-risk locations, has just begun.  Protection will be by lowering the top of the cleanout and forming a concrete collar around the cleanout.  There are a total of 59 main line cleanouts.

Dam

Clarue Holland was not present, but submitted a written copy.  She spoke to Red Oak on October 14th and they are watching for the best time to cut the grass on the dam for the last time this year. 

Clarue wrote that there is evidence of ground hog activity.  Since the previous trapper has other commitments, Clarue has contacted a tapper from Festus.  He has various methods to trap the ground hogs and Clarue is undecided as the best way to deal with the ground hogs. 

Old Business

Steve reported no old business to discuss.

New Business

Chyree DeRoode, lot I 33, spoke that she would like approximately 3 scoops of mulch for the path in the minipark because they had to move it because of the new maintenance building being installed.  The board discussed picking up the mulch.  She also indicated the need for backfill to form a berm between the building and west side of the path.  Steve indicated a need to inspect the area.

Paula Hegger, lots C 23, 24 and 25 indicated a need to repair the path, that she believes is a creek and is eroding her property.  She wants the path to be dug out and widened.  The board discussed the situation and decided to visit the site to determine if we could provide a remedy.  The situation is being tabled until a later date.

Steve reported a bid he obtained from Mooney Landscape to perform drainage/erosion control services at 6160 N. Lakeshore Dr. and 6208 N. Lakeshore Dr.  The lump sum prices for the work would be $3,175.  A motion to approve the services was made by Ken and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

Steve also reported a silt bid from McLaren Grading for a clean out of the creek bed on the upstream side of the culverts for approximately of $10,850.00.  The second part of the bid is for an erosion site for $2,240.  There is a possibility of lowering the lake to accomplish this task.  Ken made a motion to proceed with the cleanout and it was seconded by Doug.  MOTION PASSED.

 Steve reported the next bid is from CEG for the cracks in the road on the north and south sides of the lake and the proposal is for $13,025.70.  The concern is the road will freeze in the winter and result in a large crack.  John made a motion to accept this bid and it was second by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

Steve reported that Dale Wallen had completed culvert cleaning and the yellow dots by the white arrows indicates the cleaning was completed.  

Steve indicated a need for all owners to put their lot numbers on their property to show ownership.  So, if lot owners could put a plaque on their property to show ownership, it would be appreciated.  

Marilyn also reported she had sent out 6 delinquent assessment letters a month ago, from the attorney, to collect past due assessments.  They now have a $75 legal bill and she has called all of them that have a published phone number.  She also informed them that if they do not respond it will be turned over to the attorney with a possible bill of $300-$400.  

With there being no other new business, Steve thanked everyone for coming out.  Marilyn made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Ken at 8:39.

Prepared by Shelby Reneski
